SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 8TH MAY 2019
M I N U T E S
In attendance:   

Michael Mackender (Chairman)

Sylvia East(Parish Clerk)   
George Radford                                        Paul Brown                                       

Gareth Rees            


Debbie Cock                                   
Andrew Butcher
Cllr Phil Wittam  (District Cllr)

Cllr Victor Lukanuik (County and District Cllr)
Public Present : Peter Ridgwell (Brandon)
1) Election of Chairman - There being no-one else wishing to take the post, Mr Mackender confirmed he was happy to continue.   It was agreed by all that Mr Michael Mackender would continue in the chair.

2) Election of Vice Chairman – Mr Andrew Butcher advised that he would be happy to take on this position and was duly elected.
3) There were no apologies received

4) There were no declarations of interest on items on the Agenda

5) Minutes of the meeting held on the 15th April 2019 were duly approved as a true record

6) Parish Clerk’s Report
a) The Parish Clerk reported that the accounts were now with the Internal Auditor and that once returned 
would be posted on the Parish Website and duly sent in for the External review.
b) All Register of Interest and Declarations of Acceptance of offers were chased as these have to be sent to 

West Suffolk County Council within 28 days of the taking up of office.  

7) Parish Councillors Reports

Andrew Butcher advised that the issue of the cut back of the foliage as discussed at the previous meeting had not yet been undertaken. Gareth Rees and Andrew Butcher agreed to discuss when this would take place

8) County and District Councillors Reports

Cllr Victor Lukanuik referred to his previous Locality funding assistance and stated that if the Parish Council had any other requirements, he would be happy to do his best to assist.
Cllr Phil Wittam also stated that he would be happy to consider any requests for Locality funding.

There followed a lengthy discussion on issues relating to Brandon in particular, but which would have an impact on Santon Downham.   Cllr Lukanuik advised that with the integration of Forest Heath with West Suffolk the Council Tax would, over a period of time, be raised for our area in order to bring this in line with Bury St Edmunds, naturally all of the arguments about there being no comparison have been made over time.  He spoke in depth of the lack of investment that has been made in Brandon and its locality, but was pleased to advise that there will be further resurfacing of the roads in Brandon during June, much needed work but which unfortunately will impact on the increase of traffic through Santon Downham.    The issue of flashing indicator signs for each end of Santon Downham was discussed amongst other ideas and Cllr Lukanuik said that he would be happy to see if he could push Highways for this.   
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The District and County Cllrs were asked about the situation concerning the railway station and it was asked 

why the old station building could not be repaired.  The answer  was that it was not commercially viable,  but that  we now have a ticket machine, shelters and there would be more parking.  All  present concurred it was 

sad but that it was inevitable.

The discussion then moved us onto the issue of the railway barriers breaking down so often which is causing a headache to  all local and visiting traffic, and which has an impact on the livelihood of the local businesses.
Suffice it to say that our County and District Cllrs are taking a keen interest in this and all other matters that impact on our local area.


The Leisure Centre was also discussed in some detail with regard to the Doctors Surgery being moved there.

There is nothing further to report on this matter at this time.

Cllrs Lukanuik and Wittam advised that they were in the process of setting up ‘Surgeries ‘ locally and would 

naturally be happy to see Santon Downham residents pop along if they required advice.  We will keep our residents updated on the progress of this matter.
9) Chairman’s Report
The Chairman had nothing further to report.
10) Date of trhe next meeting
This is to take place on Monday, 22nd July 2019 at 7.00 p.m
11) The meeting finished at 8.00 pm.
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